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E4H Environments for Health Architecture adds senior
associate Carroll
September 30, 2022 - National News

Richard Carroll

Philadelphia, PA E4H Environments for Health Architecture, one of the largest architecture firms
solely dedicated to healthcare and health science + technology facility design, has added senior
associate Richard Carroll, AIA, NCARB, LEED AP, to support current and future clients in
Philadelphia and the surrounding region.

Over the course of his 30+ years as an architect and planner, Carroll has focused on promoting
healthy and vibrant communities by designing a broad range of healthcare environments. His
experience includes planning and feasibility studies, mixed-use, adaptive reuse, renovations, and
new construction services. Carroll has worked on projects from coast to coast, and he has garnered
national recognition for his design of environments for seniors.

“I am thrilled to join an organization that shares my holistic design philosophy and values,” said
Carroll, “I look forward to merging my experience with E4H and bringing the firm's approach to
create elevated healing environments in the Philadelphia market”.

“We highly value our Delaware Valley region clients and are excited to bring additional resources to
serve these amazing institutions,” said John Rodenbeck, AIA, NCARB, LEED AP, EDAC, partner.
“Rich’s expertise and passion will support the expansion of our services in this area”.
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